
 

 
What’s New with Wag-O-Shag? 

 
This summer was amazing! A lot was different at camp. 

The Lodge has also improvised, adapted and 
overcome many of the challenges created by 
COVID-19. From the hands-off Ordeal Ceremonies, 
to the record breaking 111 inductions at Fall 
Conference, there was truly a lot done! 
 
We have had a lot of Arrowmen involved in many 
different parts of camp and programs in the 
council. From the NEW Venturing Officers 
Association to our Area Quarterdeck, NYLT and so 

much more! Not to mention there are lots of National and Sectional events 
to attend as well! 
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Stories from our Youth Leaders 

 
“The best part of Camp Long Lake this year was the fact that we 
were able to put on a safe program for the scouts, even when 
faced with difficult challenges and seemingly insurmountable 
odds.  When other camps closed, Camp Long Lake created a 
safe environment for scouts that allowed them to earn merit 
badges, camp, hike, swim, sail, climb, and all the other activities 

that should happen at a camp.  My favorite part of camp was the effort the 
Staff and Scouts put forward, together, to ensure that this summer would 
not lack the most important aspect of a summer; Camp Long Lake.”  

-Collin Welke, Lodge Chief 
 
“My favorite part of camp was being able to see a scout 
learn a skill, and then use the skill to make something 
useful and see the excitement on their face. Or the 
father-son duo where they would end up making 
something or repairing something”   

-Mike Penn, Lodge Secretary 
 

“What I loved about camp this year is seeing 
the resilience of scouting. Not only did the staff at 
Long Lake step up and take on the new challenges 
but so did every scout. I saw SPLs, Patrol Leaders, 
and scouts really following the Scout Law, helping 
each other out, and being kind in these 
unprecedented times. Not to mention, every 
Arrowman at camp cheerfully serving, from bringing 
a meal to a fellow scout back in their campsite, to 
helping lead other scouts in service projects. It was simply incredible 
seeing Arrowmen truly embodying the phrase “Cheerful Service”.”  

-Connor McKenzie, Communications Chairman 
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